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BEAVER VALLEY BULLETIN ELECTRONIC 

To receive the newsletter electronically, please send your email address to newsletter@village.fruitvale.bc.ca.
Paper copies will be available at the Village Office. Please visit our local websites for the Beaver Valley Bulletin

Village of Fruitvale - Update to Residents
 

2025 WATER AND SEWER USER FEES
 

The 2025 water and sewer invoices are due April 3, 2025 to take advantage of the 5%
discount. If you have

not received your utility bill, please contact the Village Office by email,
finance@village.fruitvale.bc.ca or

phone 250-367-7551.
 

When paying by E-transfer, please indicate in the memo section your
roll/account/folio number listed on

your invoice or your street address so that your payment can be applied to the
correct account.





WHERE TO PURCHASE GARBAGE TAGS

The Village Office is not the only place in Fruitvale to purchase garbage tags -
Liberty Foods also sells them.

The price is still the same no matter where they are purchased.
Tags can also be purchased at these other local municipalities and businesses:

Trail: Trail City Hall, Ferraro Foods, No Frills, Safeway, Canadian Tire,
McKelvey Creek Landfill, RDKB Office

Warfield: Warfield Village Office, Petro Canada
Rossland: Rossland City Hall, Alpine Drug Mart, Ferraro Foods





HELP KEEP COMMUNITY EVENTS GOING - VOLUNTEERS ARE NEEDED!

Do you have a bit of time and some energy to give? Montrose Recreation is looking for
volunteers to help with community events! Please call the office at 250-367-7234 or email

admin@montrose.ca.
 

PROBLEMS WITH A STREET LIGHT?

Is it burned out, flashing on and off or doing something else that's odd. Call the Village at
250-367-7234 to report the issue. We will send in a repair request to Fortis to have the

issue resolved. Please have the address and pole# when reporting an issue.
 

RDKB BEAR BIN TRADE-IN PROGRAM - *organics only

The bears seem to be waking up earlier and earlier in our area, and the RDKB figured
we’d get a head start letting our residents know that we have availability of these bear

bins through our green bin trade-in program. These bins cost $200, which includes GST,
and they are a very robust animal resistant bin with a unique locking system. The bear
resistant green bins are for organic waste collection only – not for garbage collection.

Please call RDKB or visit their website for more information.ext

BEAVER VALLEY SENIOR CITIZENS BRANCH #44

Become a member for $15/year allows you to take part in any of
Branch #44 Seniors activities and events.

Branch 44 will be holding a bottle drive for the month of April. Please
consider donating your refundable recycling to us. It can be dropped
off at BV Manor on Wednesdays between 10 am and 12:30 on
Wednesdays or call Brenda at 250-367-3839 to arrange another time. 

For membership information 
contact Brenda 250-367-3839 or Kris 250-367-9685

Village of Montrose 
Office Hours - Monday to Friday 8:30 –noon -

1:00 – 4:30 p.m. 367-7234 
admin@montrose.ca www.montrose.ca WE ARE ON FACEBOOK & DOWNLOAD THE NEW CITIZEN 

http://www.montrose.ca/
http://www.montrose.ca/
http://www.montrose.ca/


BEAVER VALLEY LIONS CLUB
FRUITVALE MEMORIAL HALL 1968 Main Street, Fruitvale, BC V0G 1L1 

Bingo Wednesday’s at the 
Fruitvale Memorial Centre
Doors Open at 3PM and 

Bingo starts at 6PM 





t

NON-WORKING STREETLIGHTS

If you notice a streetlight not working in your municipality, please
report it to your respective Village Office:

For non-working streetlights in Fruitvale, report them to
info@village.fruitvale.bc.ca or 250.367.7551

For non-working streetlights in Montrose, report them to
admin@montrose.ca or 250-367-7234

Be sure to include the location of the pole, the number on the pole
and the problem with the light. Village staff will

report the streetlight to FortisBC, who will repair as time permits.

CATCH BASINS, STORM SEWERS & STREET SWEEPING

Catch Basins, Storm Sewers & Street Sweeping
During the spring months, the Village of Fruitvale Public Works

Department will be busy cleaning catch basins and storm sewers
throughout the Village, and the street sweeper will be cleaning

the streets. Please be patient during the street cleaning process –
all streets will be done multiple times.

Property owners are reminded that while we accept the raking of
winter sand from the boulevards back onto roadways, please do
not rake it into piles, as the sweeper cannot manage this and it

can cause damage to the sweeper.

Please be aware of the workers and equipment on the roads, and
exercise caution at all times. Thank you for your cooperation.























VILLAGE OF FRUITVALE SPRING CLEAN-UP DATES
Friday April 25th, 2025

&
Monday April 28, 2025

The McKeIvey Creek Trail 
Landfill will no longer accept

Clear plastic bags!!!

All yard waste must now be in brown
compostable paper bags or in bins not

exceeding 5Olbs.

Sticks, branches, or brush can only be
bundled using cotton or fiber-based
string. Nylon or plastic based string

and rope is no longer accepted.
Please have materials curbside



REMINDER TO RESIDENTS

Burning and Wood Waste Policy 3.06/Fire Safety and
Prevention Bylaw 749, 2006

The Village Office continues to receive complaints about
the smell and the smoke coming from illegal open

burning fires and wood stove/fireplace fires.

Residents are reminded that there is no open burning
allowed in the Village of Fruitvale and burning any

materials other than seasoned firewood (ie: plastic and
plastic bags, household garbage, recyclable material,

etc.) is not allowed.

The only permissible outdoor fires are small
back-yard campfires (0.5 m X 0.5m in size)

burning seasoned firewood only and the
flames must be kept low.

All paper, cardboard and other recyclable
products must be recycled appropriately

Trash to Treasure

Saturday, April 26, 2025
This 1-day event is your chance to help reduce waste by giving away your

used household items and claiming old treasures from your neighbors!

How to Participate
1. Collect unwanted household items.

2. Place them by the curb where treasure hunters can access them without
disrupting traffic.

3. Create a sign to let treasure hunters know that your items are up grabs.

4. Remove all your remaining items by 4:00 pm.





OFFICE HOURS
 FOR EASTER

FRIDAY APRIL 18, 2025   - CLOSED

MONDAY APRIL 21, 2025 - CLOSED

The office will reopen on:

Tuesday April 22, 2025 @ 8:30 am

The Village of Fruitvale Council and Staff 
would like to wish residents a Happy Easter

 


